
D 
ear Parents/Caregivers, 
 
 

 

Principal’s Report 

REMEMBRANCE DAY 

Our student leaders did an outstand-

ing job leading our Remembrance 

Day observance to pay respect and 

pause for one minute to remember the 

service and sacrifice of our veterans 

and current serving personnel. 

Our school captains later laid a 

wreath at the Riverstone Cenotaph. 

Lest We Forget 

ROAD AND PEDESTRIAN SAFETY 

I have been contacted on a number of occasions by Blacktown Council and concerned 

parents about the safety of students on the footpaths and roads around the school. Behav-

iours of concern include: parking in no stopping zones, U-turns across double lines, 

adults and children not using the pedestrian crossing.  

Children start learning their road and pedestrian behaviours from the first time they are in 

a car or around roads.  

Please consider this when driving or near roads with your children. Please choose safety 

over convenience. 

END OF YEAR EVENTS 

In the latest update to guidelines there have been a number of changes that will allow 

some of our end of year events to proceed in a Covid safe way. 

End of year presentation assemblies will proceed in cohort groups. Unfortunately, no au-

diences at this stage. 

Our Kinder, Year 1 and Year 2 excursions to Sydney Zoo will be proceeding in accord-

ance with guidelines. 

We anticipate that the Year 6 Farewell will be able to proceed. 
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PRINCIPAL’S MEDALLIONS 

Many students aim to achieve a Principal’s Medallion which is our highest award in our Positive Behaviour for 

Learning system. Learning from home has caused significant disruption for many students who would have achieved 

this award. We will review the levels of achievement in the awards system and adjust the level required for the award 

of a Principal’s Medallion in 2021. We will explain the process to students and I will review the process at the next 

P&C meeting (which can be held onsite for double vaccinated parents). 

P&C - YEAR 6 FUNDRAISER 

On Friday, 26 November we will be holding our final fundraiser for the year. The P&C have organised a donation of 

ice-blocks and the Year 6 students would like to have a crazy sock and hair day. So for a gold coin donation, students 

will receive an ice-block and can wear crazy socks and have crazy hair. 

OPPORTUNITY CLASS PLACEMENT TEST 

The Opportunity Class Placement Test will be conducted on Wednesday, 17 November 2021. The test will be a com-

puter-based test, 60 minutes in total, and sat in one single session. 

The test will be conducted at school, and to maintain community safety, the test will be administered by the school's 

teachers.  

Test authority emails were sent on the evening of Wednesday, 3 November. The Test authority email tells parents 

where their children will sit the test. Students must present a printed copy of their Test authority on the day of the test 

to sit the test. 

SELECTIVE HIGH SCHOOL - YEAR 7 2023 

Applications for entry in to Selective High School Year 7 2023 close on Wednesday, 17 November 2021. The place-

ment test will be held on 10 March 2022. 

To apply for entry, go to Application process to find guidance for completing and submitting your application, or 

link directly to the online application form. Please use one of the following supported browsers: Google Chrome 

(Windows 10), Firefox (Windows 10), MS Edge (Windows 10), Safari (Macbook pro), Safari (ipad air 2 - iOS 

13.6.1), Safari (iphone 8 - iOS 13.6.1), Samsung Internet (Samsung Galaxy phone). Please check that one of these is 

your default browser. 

Information and application form available at: 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7 

 

Colin Ross 

Principal 

 
 
 
 
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
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Please follow the road rules. An explanation of the road signs 

and the penalties for offences are included to the left. 

 

Please move forward as far as possible at the kiss and drop. 

 

On the corner of St Albans Road and Lambeth Road (to the 

right and to the left) there is a new yellow line  on the road 

which indicates it is a clearway. Police have been fining people 

for parking in this clearway. 

COURTESY TO OUR NEIGHBOURS 

Please be courte-

ous to our neigh-

bours by not block-

ing driveways.  

Blacktown Council 

has clearly marked 

the road, as indi-

cated in the photo-

graph, showing the 

area where parking is prohibited.  If you park in this area you 

are actually blocking two driveways.  Riverstone Police have 

been contacted and will be making extra patrols around the 

school during mornings and afternoons. 

. 

GENERAL NEWS 

P&C NEWS 

The latest P&C E - Bulletin can be viewed at this link:  E - Bulletin | 25 October (mailchi.mp)  

ROAD SAFETY 

There have been a number of incidents of parents and students crossing Junction Rd unsafely. It is vital that children 

use the supervised crossing to maximise their safety. Teachers will be reminding children of this during class next 

week. The link below provides many great safety tips for families and students.  

https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/stayingsafe/schools/backtoschoolsafety.html  

NOT RETURNING TO SCHOOL IN 2022 

If your child is in Kindergarten to Year 5 and not returning to Schofields Public School in 2022, please call the 

school office on  02 9627 1534 to advise us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://mailchi.mp/pandc.org.au/e-bulletin-19-august-5378265?e=4ebaf7eab5
https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/stayingsafe/schools/backtoschoolsafety.html
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KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS FOR 2022 

We are now accepting enrolments for Kindergarten 

2022.   

If you need an enrolment form please contact the 

school office on 9627 1534 to arrange pick up or 

download one from the school website. 

If you know of anyone that has a child that is due to 

start Kindergarten next year, and they live within our 

school catchment, please refer them to the school of-

fice ASAP. 

If you have a completed form please drop it in to the 

school with your child’s birth certificate, immunisa-

tion history statement and 1 x proof of address. 

LIBRARY BOOKS 
Could you please return all library 
books to the school asap for end of 
year stocktake. 
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"Schofields Public School’s newsletter contains paid advertisements which assist with the cost of 
publication. The publication of such advertisements does not imply endorsement or recommendation 

of any product or service by the NSW Department of Education or Schofields Public School”. 
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